From: Patti Lack <pglack@suddenlink.net>

Sent: Tuesday, February 26, 2019 8:51 PM

To: John Street <jwstreet@shcglobal.net>; Mitch Johnson <johnsons3@suddenlink.net>; Larry Bryant
<LJ@Iljbryant.com>; Joe Hafner <Joeforjonesboro@gmail.com>; Bobby Long <blongjcc@gmail.com>;
David McClain <DMcClain@jonesboro.org>; Charles Frierson <cdfrierson3@hotmail.com>; Gene Vance
<GVance@jonesboro.org>; Charles Coleman <crcjab@sbcglobal.net>; Ann Williams
<edgecoffeehouse@hotmail.com>; chrismooreplumbing@yahoo.com; clgrehabman@yahoo.com

Cc: Donna Jackson <DJackson@jonesboro.org>

Subject: Ordinance 19:007

Hello,

Last week during the City Council meeting, | told all of you that during the MAPC meeting, there was no
mention of whether the Nettleton School District approved or disapproved of Ordinance 19:007. This
Ordinance is requesting a rezoning from General Commercial District, C-3 to Multi-family, RM-16 LUO.
They would like to build 2 duplexes.

Since last week, my attempts to speak with Mr. Dunivan, Nettleton Public Schools Superintendent, have
been unsuccessful.

Knowing that Mr. Dunivan asked all of you to NOT approve any more multi-family units in his school
district- whether 2 duplexes or 220 units, | urge you to vote no on Ordinance 19:007. It might be nice if
there were houses on this property. The only ones that will benefit from approving this Ordinance is the
property owners and the builder. | hope you honor Mr. Dunivan’s request.

| urge all of you to go out to see this property. It is behind the Harley Davidson business on Fred Street.
This property is surrounded only by small, older homes. There is a metal building right beside this
property. But there are no other apartments or duplexes near this property.

Thank you,
Patti Lack



